

No. 95. Major Thomas Price

Sir We have given orders to Capt. Mearns to march down to St. Mary's to take the place of Capt. John Allen Thomas's Company, until for the orders you will be pleased to station him in such manner, as may be most for the public service - and we request that Capt. Thomas's Company may, immediately march to the Northward, according to the order of Convention.

The Cannon, that now sent down, will be wanted here - should the men of war be gone off, which we expect either is or soon will be the case, we request you would order the Cannon to the mouth of Patuxent, if let them be brought up here by water, if the passage appear safe - otherwise you are to order them up by land - nothing now from New-York, only that the highlanders not taken by our Cousins are arrived.

When all is quiet below, we expect to have the pleasure of seeing you here, and
Yours &c

27th July 1755